
 

 

             Princeton Fire & Rescue Dept. 
 
   Memorandum 
 
 

 
To:  Mayor Walker and City Council 

 
Date: 03/31/2022  
 
From: Fire Chief Ron Lawrence 
 
Regarding: Remove Old Equipment 
 
Mayor and Council, 
 
The Executive Board met last week to go through some old equipment that has been in storage 
for quite some time. After going through several pallets, items were placed in a sell pile or 
garbage pile. There are a lot of items that may have some sentimental value to our current 
firefighters. I would like to offer this outdated equipment to our members before we sell or throw 
away anything. I am asking council approval to accomplish this. Anything with a possible large 
amount of value, will be sold on an auction soon. Thank you.  
 
 
I will be present for more information and questions. Thank you.  
 
 
Ron Lawrence 
Fire Chief 
Princeton Fire & Rescue Dept. 


